
Dear Parent/Guardian, 

During this challenging time of transition, please know that the entire instructional team at Creekside 

High School is ready to support you and your family to ensure that we maintain the academic 

momentum your child experiences while working with their teachers each day.   Please feel free to 

utilize this document to assist with any transitional needs, the support members listed below are ready 

to help when you have a question. 

Creekside High School Academic Support Team: 

 
 

Instructional Content 

ESE Services 
and 

MTSS/RtI 
Interventions 

Guidance Services and 
Mental Health Support 

Technology 
(hot spots & school issued 

computers) 

 
Classroom Content and 
Materials: 
 
Refer to HAC/Schoology – please 
connect with your child’s 
teachers to make sure the 
student is set up for distance 
learning while student is out. 
 
Schoology Access: 
 
Marvin Jenkins 
Marvin.Jenkins@stjohns.k12.fl.us 

 

Elizabeth Scribner 
Elizabeth.Scribner@stjohns.k12.fl.us 

 
 

 
ESE Classroom 
Support 
Case managers 
will contact you 
as needed 
 
ESE 
Administrative 
Support 
Case managers 
will contact you 
as needed  
 
MTSS/RtI 
 Case managers 
will contact you 
as needed  

 
School Counselors 
Ms. Kennair: A – C 
Amy.Kennair@st.johns.k12.fl.us 
 
Ms. Fry: D – He 
Kristin.Fry@st.johns.k12.fl.us 

 
Ms. Fornera: Hi – Me 
Jennifer.Fornera@st.johns.k12.fl.us 

 
Ms. Bunnell: Mi – Sa 
Ashley.Bunnell@st.johns.k12.fl.us 

 
Ms. Addair: Sb – Z 
Jenna.Adair@stjohns.k12.fl.us 
 
Mental Health Support 
 
Contact your student’s School 
Counselor if you need 
resources. 
    

 
Technology Support Specialist 
 
Please e-mail Kyndra Ward. 
 
Kyndra.Ward@st.johns.k12.fl.us 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Please ensure that your child logs into their Schoology account to continue their academic pathway.  Let 

us know if you have any questions or challenges, we are ready to support when needed. 

 

Thank you, 

Creekside Administration 
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Information For Quarantine of Close Contacts 

What makes someone a close contact? 

• You are a close contact of a COVID-19 positive individual if, from 48 hours 

before their symptoms began, the person with COVID-19: 

o Lived in your home or stayed overnight with you 

o Took care of you or you took care of them 

o Stayed within 6 feet of you for 15 minutes or longer 

o Exposed you to their body fluids or secretions (e.g., coughed or 

sneezed on you) 

If during the student’s quarantine due to an exposure, I take my student to 

get tested for COVID-19 and we receive a negative test result, can the 

student return to school? 

• No, the student may not return to school. Your student must quarantine for 

the full 14 days, as symptoms can develop at any point during the 

incubation period.  (Example:  A negative test results on day 3 does not 

ensure a negative test result on day 12.) 

If my student is considered a close contact of someone who tested positive 

for COVID-19, do I need to get tested?  

• No, you are not required to get tested, but your student is required to self-

quarantine for the full incubation period of 14 days and monitor for any 

symptoms.  If during the 14 days, your student develops symptoms you 

should contact your family physician for guidance on testing and treatment 

recommendations. 

Does anyone else in my household need to quarantine at this time? 

• No, as long as your student does not develop symptoms, no one else in 

the household is required to quarantine. Members of the household would 

be considered “contacts of a contact” and there are no CDC 

recommendations, as you are twice removed from the positive individual. 

What if I have been identified as a close contact with a COVID-19 positive 

individual, but have already had COVID-19 within the last 90 days?  Do I 

still need to quarantine? 

• No, you do not need to self-quarantine as long you are completely 

recovered from your illness and remain free of COVID-19 symptoms. 

• If your student has been asked to quarantine for 14 days but has tested 

positive for and recovered from COVID-19 in the past 90 days, please 

obtain a copy of the test results and present them to the clinic nurse.  
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